
ENABLING WORKS START
Our expansion is now underway, with 
Multiplex Constructions appointed the 
enabling works contractor for our new 
state-of-the-art John Hunter Health 
and Innovation Precinct. The enabling 
works signal the start of the construction 

process by preparing the site for 
the main construction works, and are 
expected to be completed by the end 
of 2022. The main construction works 
will then follow. 

More information can be found at our website: hneinfra.health.nsw.gov.au 
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CHANGES AROUND 
THE CAMPUS 
You will notice some changes around the 
campus as part of our enabling works, 
including the establishment of site sheds, 
temporary signage, environmental 
clearing, fencing and machinery. 
Construction activities will take place 
from 6am to 6pm Monday to Friday, and 
7am to 5pm on Saturdays. We’re working 
hard to ensure there’s minimum impact 
to our neighbours. 

Noise and vibrations
Reducing noise, vibration and dust 
during construction is our key focus. 
Noise and vibration monitors will be 
placed in surrounding buildings and 
connect into a network that provides 
real-time monitoring. 

There’s also several dust mitigation 
measures on-site, including:

•	 ensuring fences have shade cloth to 
help suppress dust

•	 changing the activities that take place 
during high winds and poor weather 
conditions

•	 covers on material stockpiles
•	 application of ‘dust block’ which 

seals dirt to ensure it doesn’t become 
airborne

•	 road sweepers along surrounding 
roads to collect dust and dirt

•	 hand-held water sprays and 
construction vehicle water carts

•	 daily air monitoring and real time 
tracking during construction.

If you have any concerns at any time 
about the construction activities please 
contact Multiplex on 0414 299 229.
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HI-JHHIP@health.nsw.gov.auhneinfra.health.nsw.gov.au 

Keep in touch with the John Hunter Health and Innovation Precinct

GOT A QUESTION?
We’re always happy to hear from you. If you would like to know more about 
the project, have feedback or would like to register to receive regular project 
updates, please contact us at:   
HI-JHHIP@health.nsw.gov.au  
or visit our website for further information. 
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